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BOARD MEETING MINUTES
November 5, 2010
Prior to the Board Meeting the annual Grantee Meeting and Board Luncheon was held.




CALL TO ORDER
Malcolm Myer called the meeting to order.
ATTENDANTS
Board Members Present

Carmen Weisner, NASW LA Chapter

Malcolm Myer, NAACP
Dr. Rhenda Hodnett, Ph.D. for Joe Keegan,  DCFS/CW
Richard “Dickie” Howze for Michael Dailey, DCFS

Cheri Gioe, LAEYC
Dr. Katie Kiracofe, Ph.D for Dr. Nadia Webb, Ph.D. LA Psychological Assoc.

Dr. Rebecca Rothbaum, Ph.D. for Dr. Nadia Webb, Ph.D.,  LA Psychological Assoc

Rev. Robert Storey for Pastor Mark Foster, Religious Community
Kären Hallstrom,  J.D., Louisiana Bar Association
Rev. Kathy Radke-Storey,  DPS&C Office of Juvenile Justice

Dr. Juan Gershanik, Louisiana State Medical Society
Kay Kay Warner, Parent Representative Ex-Officio
Board Members Absent

Joan Hunt, J.D., Department of Education
Lisa Miller, University Community
Judge Nancy Konrad, Juvenile and Family Court Judges
Staff




Judy L. Harrison, Executive Director

Michele M. Rabalais, Executive Secretary

Guests
Lee Melancon

Sherry Guarisco

Welcome and Introductions

Malcolm Myer, Board Chair,  welcomed Board Members and introductions were made.
Minutes
Ms  Gioe moved approval of the September 10, 2010 Board Meeting Minutes and the Meeting’s Agenda.  Kären Hallstrom seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.



Financial Report
Administrative and Direct Service Expenditure reports were distributed to all Board Members.   

The Executive Director reported on the Children’s Trust Fund budget and expenses.

Malcolm Myer requested that a meeting be set up between DCFS and LCTF to discuss preparation of the Direct and Administrative Reports as well as the contract tracking chart.

Rev. Robert Storey made a motion to accept the financial reports as presented.  Cheri Gioe seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Committee Reports

Policy Committee Report:  Carmen Weisner presented the Policy Committee Report.   Revised policies were organized and distributed to all Board Members and the Executive Director reported that a copy of the revised policies were given to the auditors.
Kären Hallstrom suggested that the board policies be numbered.  The Executive Director and the Board concurred and the policies will be numerated and presented to the Board.
Carmen Weisner made a motion to approve the Policy Committee Report that will be numerated and outlined, as well as a signed request of approval from DCFS. Cheri Gioe seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.


Legislative Committee Report:  Kären Hallstrom deferred to Dickie Howze, DCFS Undersecretary.


DCFS State Update:  Mr. Howze reported that DCFS has been divided into three divisions:  Executive Division, Division of Programs and Division of Field Operations.  The Children’s Trust Fund will be located in the child welfare section which is a part of the Division of Programs.    A copy of the child welfare organizational chart was distributed to board members.  


Rhenda Hodnett reported that Joe Keegan will serve as the child welfare administrator.  Child welfare consists of two primary sections, child welfare and prevention/out of home care and CQI program integrity.  The Child Welfare sections main focus is on developing policy and programs that are effective in getting the outcomes wanted by DCFS.

Malcolm Myer reported that Virginia Berry-Green is now handling LCTF contracts.  The Executive Director informed the board that Ms. Green went over the contract process with all grantees at the Annual Meeting held prior to the Board Meeting.  Information regarding the contract process was distributed to all LCTF grantees and Board Members.


Dickie Howze also reported that this has been a year of transition and change.  Malcolm Myer, Board Chair, requested that as DCFS continues to have transition and change that the LCTF Board be kept informed.

Discussion followed.
Old Business

DCFS Executive Management Meeting:
Bureau of Audit Compliance:  The Executive Director reported that an Executive Management meeting was held at which time she was asked to prepare a response and corrective action plan in regards to the audit.  A copy of the report was distributed.  In addition to the response, the Auditors were also presented with a copy of the new LCTF policies. Changes have been made and implemented in regards to the findings from the auditors.
The Auditors have accepted all the concerns of the LCTF Board but there is still concern by the auditors about the LCTF Board not having a treasurer.

The Executive Director and Malcolm Myer will meet with DCFS Secretary, Ruth Johnson and Audit Director, Del Augustus regarding audit findings.  

Malcolm Myer reported that the following were valid points and would be brought up at the meeting:

(1) Who would want to sign off on a document that they had no control over preparing. 

(2) Law does not require a treasurer.  If there must be a treasurer why would it not be the person appointed by DCFS.
Discussion followed.

Public Relations:  Due to time constraints Malcolm Myer presented the public relations report for Lee Melancon.  The following information was presented:
The new website is up and running.  A workshop regarding the new web-site was held with all LCTF grantees prior to the Board Meeting.  A demonstration of the new web-site will be presented to Board Members at the March 11, 2011 Board Meeting.
It was also reported that the LCTF Holiday Social is scheduled for December 8, 5:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. at Juban’s in Baton Rouge.

New Business

Executive Director’s Report:  
Program Update:  Sherry Guarisco presented information regarding Triple P (Positive Parenting Program).  Ms. Guarisco reported that practitioners are being trained across the state to pilot the implementation of the Triple P Program.  The focus of the program at this time is ages 0-5 years.  
Discussion followed.
Upcoming Conferences:

Louisiana Partnership for Children and Families Business Summit, November, 10, New Orleans,  November 9th reception

LAFASA Annual Conference, December 9-10, Holiday Inn, Baton Rouge

National Alliance of Children’s Trust Fund Conference, November 15-19, New Orleans, reception to be held November 17
Family and Youth Counseling Agency, Connections Count Conference, February 16-17, Lake Charles, L’Auberge du Lac
Any Board Member interested in attending any of the above-referenced conferences please contact the LCTF Office.

NEXT MEETING:
March 11, 2011




Louisiana Municipal association building




10 a.m. to 12 noon
Executive Session


Staff Merit Recommendation
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